
Public Notice 
 

DATE: October 31, 2007 
 
FROM: Sacramento City Unified School District 
 
RE:  Notice of Public Comment Period 
 
The Sacramento City Unified School District (SCUSD) is considering construction of a high school on 
the approximately 13-acre property situated on the northeastern corner of Swale River Way and Gloria 
Drive in Sacramento, Sacramento County, California (“the Site”), Assessor’s Parcel Numbers (APN) 
031-0440-002, 031-0020-058, 031-0440-028, and 031-0020-057.  The SCUSD proposes to construct 
an engineering and science school campus serving grades 7 through 12.  This is a proposed joint-use 
project between SCUSD and the City of Sacramento, who proposes to construct a public library on the 
Site and proposes to join SCUSD in renovating already existing playing fields.   
 
California Education Code Section 17213.1, Subsection (a)(6)(A) requires a 30-day public comment 
period and a public hearing for the Preliminary Environmental Assessment (PEA) conducted at the 
Site.  Public notice is hereby given that the PEA report has been prepared for this project by the 
SCUSD under the oversight of the California Environmental Protection Agency, Department of Toxic 
Substances Control (DTSC).  The PEA report provides basic information for evaluating if there has 
been a release of hazardous substances that presents a threat to children’s health, children’s learning 
abilities, public health, or the environment. 
 
Public notice is hereby given that the SCUSD will hold a public hearing to give the public an 
opportunity to review and comment on the information and findings contained in the PEA report, prior 
to its approval by the DTSC. 
 
The public review period for the PEA report begins on November 1, 2007, and ends on 
December 3, 2007.  The PEA report is available for review at the SCUSD’s office, located at 5735 
47th Avenue, Sacramento, California 95824, and on SCUSD’s website at www.scusd.edu. 
 
If you wish to comment on the PEA report in writing, comments must be submitted to Mr. James C. 
Dobson, Director II, Planning & Construction, Sacramento City Unified School District, 5735 47th 
Avenue, Sacramento, California 95824.  Your comments may also be sent via fax to Mr. James C. 
Dobson at (916) 643-2595.  All comments regarding the PEA report must be received by 5:00 
p.m. on November 30, 2007.  Please call Mr. James C. Dobson at (916) 643-9230 if you have any 
questions. 
 
Public Hearing:  Public comments regarding the PEA report will be received at a public hearing on 
November 14, 2007.  The public hearing will be held at 4:00 p.m. in the Sacramento City Unified 
School District office located at 5735 47th Avenue, Sacramento, California 95824. 
 
BY ORDER OF THE SACRAMENTO CITY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION.
  


